
CITY OF OVERLAND PARK 

Intra-City Communication 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

August 12, 2004 

To: Mayor Ed Eilert 
 Council President Thomas C. (Tim) Owens 
 Members of the City Council 
 
 
From: Bob Lowry 
 Director of Public Works 

Re: Agreement – Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) and the City 
of Leawood for the construction of Nall Avenue from 143rd Street to 135th Street. 

Issue:  KDOT requires Governing Body approval of City – State Agreements. 

Recommendation:  Staff recommends approval of this agreement. 

Background: This agreement establishes federal funding levels for the project, 
and project responsibilities for each city and KDOT. This agreement is required 
for the cities to receive federal funding for the project. 

Budget Impact:  Funding levels indicated in this agreement are included in the 
CIP. 

 
 
Attachment:  Agreement. 


